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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League

General Secretary Information Sheet 1  

My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Next League Management Meeting

The next League Management Meeting is to take place on Monday 13th August 2018 at the Jan Cutting Centre in Plymouth starting at 7.30pm.  The League Handbooks will be available for collection and I urge you to ensure that if you are on holiday you get a representative to attend.
League Sanctioning and Fixtures.

The League currently is showing 5 teams not allocated to a League and all Clubs identified are working with County to get this sorted and 7 Clubs that are not fully affiliated.  This could be due to outstanding minimum training not been completed, outdated CRC’s or outstanding money.  Again, all Clubs and teams are aware of this and we are working with them and County to get resolved.  We are ahead of the game compared to last year but still these issues need resolving so League can be fully sanctioned and Fixtures produced.  Fixtures will be available no later than Friday 24th August 2018 but hopefully earlier than this.  Please let Managers know this 

Cup Draws

The Under 12 – 18 Mixed and Girls Leagues Cup Draws are to be screened live online and are to take place on the evening of Wednesday 5th September 2018 from 6.30 – 9.30pm.  Please note as per League rule the date of the first set of Cup matches is the 29th September 2018.  
Mini Soccer Final League Formation

Attached to the e mail that sends this newsletter is the finalised mini soccer development leagues for the first part of the Season prior to Christmas 2018.  These Leagues will be reviewed at Christmas and alterations made where it is clear that teams are competing against teams not of a similar standard.
Other League Formation
When the finalised League tables were sent out in the Under 12 Hood Division Plymouth Kolts were showing and this was an error caused by incorrectly copying and pasting this team on Excel.  As you will see from the original tables sent out they were placed correctly in the Warspite Division.  Therefore, they have been returned to their rightful Division.  This was human error and not due to any appeal allowed after the agreed deadline
Player Registrations
I would like to acknowledge the work of Steve Conteh and Lewis Bell as they work through the Registration of Players.  Following a late flurry of teams registering right on the deadline we only have a handful teams that we are having to fine / support to meet the minimum number of players signed by the 31st July 2018.  Compared to last year although less players at present overall are registered to date, more teams than last year met the deadline and so this is pleasing in terms of improved administration.  My thanks go to all of you for the hours spent on this matter

Assistant Secretary

It is with regret that I have to confirm that Teresa Hill has tendered her resignation as Assistant Secretary of the Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League.  Teresa provided great support to me when I started in the role and on behalf of the League want to record our thanks for all her efforts whilst serving in this role.  As Secretary of one of the biggest Clubs in our League, Chaddlewood Miners she is still very much involved and I wish her every success for the future.

WANTED  -  Is there anyone you know who could support the League and me as an Assistant Secretary.  If you would like to have an informal chat about this please give me a call.

Under 7 and 8 Divisions

The finalised information for our Under 7 and Under 8 competition will be sent to all Club Secretaries on Friday 10th August 2018.  We are still finalising with County and Argyle issues around registrations and format as we want the competition to be as simple as possible and totally player focussed.  When the information is sent all teams can decide whether they wish to be part of it and also teams who may not have expressed an interest would be allowed to join if they like the format and structure being proposed. 

League Name and Sponsorship

As I hope you are aware of by now the League has a new sponsor and that is Adrenalin.  It is important that we acknowledge their support in all communication and I have noted in a couple of letters and e mails I have received that the League is still referred to as the Nash & Co League or just the Devon Junior and Minor League. Please ensure your Club is aware of the change in sponsorship so that we can maximise their exposure.  
Remaining Managers Meetings

You will see that another date has been offered and it is on a Saturday morning as some Clubs have quite rightly said that they find evenings difficult due to backshift.  There will be one other mop up session arranged for the week beginning 3rd September 2018.  Please note if you have an Under 18 team then you will need to complete this by the start of their Season which is Saturday 2nd September 2018.

Wednesday 15th August 2018 – Parkway Sports and Social Club – Ernesettle, Plymouth 7-8pm

Wednesday 18th August 2018 – 10 – 11am – Venue to be confirmed but likely to be Plymouth Parkway Sports and Social Club.
Please note every Manager must attend and failure to comply will mean they will be unable to Manager their team when the Season starts.

I will with the communication I am sending next week be sending to Secretaries a list of all Managers that have attended the sessions to date.

Reminder of League Commencement
Under 18 League – Sunday 2nd September 2018

All other Leagues including mini soccer Saturday 8th September 2018
Please inform your Managers that evening games for some leagues especially those with 12 teams will be scheduled in the first two weeks of the Season.
Pitch Allocation

All council pitches have now been allocated and all teams have provided the League with their  preferred kick off times.  Please note these are preferred kick off times and can be subject to change unless there is a reason such as the booking of a 3G pitch that is only available at a set time as an example.  Whether you have included this in any details sent into the League or not please can you liaise with the Fixture Secretaries re these specific circumstances so that we do not miss any of these situations

Thank you as always for your efforts on behalf of the young players in our League.
Mark Rowles

General Secretary.

5th August 2018
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